DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting of the Council held on Monday 14 March 2011 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall
Present:
Cllr R Clayton - in the Chair


Cllr M Curtis (from Minute 2)



Cllr M Billing


Cllr J Garnet 
Cllr D Jones
Mrs J Markham – Clerk




In attendance:  
Cllr C Coates )





Cllr P Hindle  )Addingham PC






Mr J Robinson - Addingham Civic Society






Attendees, including Local Electors: 32
1. Election of Chairman of Meeting
In the absence of the Chairman of the Council, it was resolved that Cllr Clayton, Vice-Chairman of the Council, be appointed Chairman of the Meeting.
2. Planning Application for Wind Turbines at Chelker Reservoir – Revised Proposals
The Chairman of the Meeting welcomed all present and thanked representatives from Addingham Parish Council and from Addingham Civic Society for attending.  He introduced the purpose of the meeting, which was for the Parish Council to provide an opportunity for community consulation on the planning application submitted by Kelda Water Services for three 80m-high wind turbines at Chelker Reservoir.  
At the Chairman of the Meeting’s invitation, Cllr Jones went on to outline the proposals, and briefly set out the likely position to be taken  by the Parish Council when responding to the planning authority as a statutory consultee in the planning application process.  

At this point, the Chairman of the Council joined the meeting, but declined to take the Chair.

The Chairman of the Meeting then invited comments from the floor.  During the course of discussion, it was reported that Kelda Water’s proposals differed from those of its subsidiary Yorkshire Water, refused in 2009, in the important respect that, in order to mitigate the detrimental effects of the turbines on the landscape, the three proposed now were to be sited even closer to homes.  A number of the residents living in the closest properties raised concerns about the health and safety aspects of this, specifically drawing attention to the damaging effects of low frequency noise generated by turbines of this size.
On a show of hands, the meeting voted against the proposals for three 80m-high wind turbines at Chelker Reservoir.  
For:

 0

Against:

28

Abstentions:
 4

The Chairman of the Meeting noted that the Parish Council would now be using this clear indication of the views of the local community as the basis for its response to the planning authority.  The point was made that individual letters should also be sent to the District Council and to MP, Julian Smith.

The Chairman of the Meeting thanked all present for attending the meeting.
The meeting closed at 8.30pm.

Chairman
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